
 
 

ST GODWALD’S CHURCH, FINSTALL 
SUNDAY 22nd AUGUST 2021 

 Twelfth Sunday after Trinity 
 

Alternative Collect for today: 
God of constant mercy, 
who sent your Son to save us: 
remind us of your goodness, 
increase your grace within us, 
that our thankfulness may grow, 
through Jesus Christ our Lord. 
 

TODAY’S SERVICES: 22nd  August - Trinity 11 
 

10.30 am All Saints, Morning Worship/Family 
Service led by Pam Rosewarne and Tessa 
Carrick 
 

Hymns for the Service: 
Hymn:  37 Angel voices ever singing  
Hymn:  718 We love the place O God  
Anthem: Lord for thy tender mercy’s sake  
Hymn:  296 How shall I sing that majesty  
Hymn:  755 Ye holy angels bright 
 
 

Join Zoom Meeting: 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/9917432866 
 
Meeting ID: 991 743 2866 
 

Use one of these numbers to connect to any 
service using your telephone only: 

 

Dial by your location 
0203 481 5240 
0203 901 7895  
0208 080 6591 
0208 080 6592 
0330 088 5830  
0131 460 1196   
0203 481 5237 
 

6.00 pm Compline (zoom) 
Led by Tessa Carrick 
 

Join Zoom Meeting: 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/9917432866 
 
Meeting ID: 991 743 2866 
 

NEXT SUNDAY – August 29th Trinity 13 
10.00  All Saints -  TEAM SERVICE 
CW Holy Communion led by Revd David Ford 
and preacher Revd Ray Khan 
 
6.00 pm No Service 
 

 
 
HOME COMMUNION 
If you are unable to come to 
church, for whatever reason, 
home communion is available 
from the clergy and others. 
Please let David know of your needs. 

 

************************ 

SUNDAY EVENING ZOOM SERVICES:  
these quiet services are much loved by all who 
attend but unlike the morning service, the 
person leading also has to manage the zoom 
functionality, including admitting people. To 
help with this, please arrive in good time as it 
is very distracting for leaders to have to admit 
people once the service is underway. Thank 
you. 
 

HYMN BOOKS and SERVICE BOOKS 
We have returned to using hymn books and 
our usual worship booklets in both St 
Godwald’s and All Saints.  
We remain committed to zoom worship 
continuing indefinitely for those unable to 
come to church. If you are amongst that 
number, then we will deliver a hymn book to 
you at home. If you are not on email, we will 
deliver a service sheet too! 
Services will continue to be broadcast via zoom 
whenever possible but the main Sunday 
morning service sheet will no longer be shared 
online.  This will make the management of the 
service online much easier, enabling those who 
have been undertaking this for us the 
opportunity to return to church and reduce the 
need to prepare the orders of services.  Printed 
orders of service and hymn books will be 
delivered to all those who request them.  
Please telephone or email David who will 
arrange delivery.      Thank you. 
 

  

WEDNESDAY MORNING SERVICES 
at 10.00 am in the Ruth Heald Room. 
Morning Worship will be held on the 1st, 2nd 
and 4th Wednesdays and Holy Communion on 
the 3rd Wednesdays. 
We will be socially distanced and are required 
to stay seated throughout the service and until  
you leave.  Please wear a face mask and you 
are required to sign the register.  

 
 
 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/9917432866
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/9917432866


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
STUDY GROUP – Explore your Faith 
A new Study Group on Zoom:  A new weekly 
group will continue on Friday 30th July at  
11.00 am.  The group will follow a discussion 
guide to explore what it means to be a 
Christian.   The booklets chosen are Walk the 
Jesus Walk, by John Simmonds, and the second 
booklet by the same author, Jesus then and 
now.   
If you would like to join the discussion group, 
please phone Barbara Murphy 01527 875380 
to obtain copies of the booklets. 
Zoom: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/991743286 
Meeting ID 991 743 2866 
 
 

GROCERY COLLECTIONS FOR ST BASIL’S 
Donations of grocery items for St Basil’s and 
NewStarts would be gratefully received on the 
Sundays that St Godwald’s is open for worship. 
 
 
 

TUESDAY WALKS will now meet on 2nd and 4th 
Tuesdays of every month.  The next walk will be 
on 24th August at 10am returning at 12 noon 
for refreshments. 
We will follow all COVID housekeeping rules 

Judith & David Rowe  
 
 

 

CONGRATULATIONS! 
We wish  
John and Caroline 
Spencer many 
congratulations, 
every blessing and 
our love on their 
Diamond Wedding 
Anniversary. 
 
 

 
 
COMMUNITY CAFÉ will re-open on Friday, 
3rd September and will run on alternate 
Fridays at 10.00 am until 12 noon. 

Judith and Dave will ensure as safe an 
environment as possible.  All cutlery & 
crockery will have been washed in a 
dishwasher and wrapped in a napkin. 
(Alternatively, bring your own). 
Donations of cakes to share are welcomed! 
Self-service of cakes and snacks; all drinks will 
be made by David & Judith. 
As before it will be a donation only and all 
money raised will go to St Basil’s. 
Please come and join us in this previously well 
attended and enjoyable morning.  
We would like to encourage as many back as 
we can. 
 

BISHOP’S CERTIFICATE 
 

I am exploring with Barbara Wheatley whether 
there is sufficient demand to run the Bishop’s 
Certificate Course in the Bromsgrove and 
Redditch Deanery, starting in late September 
this year.  If anyone is interested, could you 
please, in the first instance, contact me for 
more information and an update.  
Thank you!      David Ford 
 

CONTACT DETAILS: 
PLEASE NOTE DAVID WILL BE ON HOLIDAY 
FROM 19th TO 27th AUGUST INCLUSIVE AND 
WILL NOT BE RESPONDING TO EMAILS OR 
TELEPHONE CALLS DURING THIS TIME. 
 

Revd David Ford - Team Rector 
Address: The Vicarage, 15 Finstall Road, 
Bromsgrove B60 2EA             
Email: revdavidford@googlemail.com 
Phone: 01527 873831    Mobile: 07973 412625 
 

NB: David’s day off is from 5.00 pm 
Wednesday until Thursday evening. 
 

Revd Richard Sandland - Curate 
2 Verona Road 
B60 2SS  
Phone: 01527 831282    Mobile: 07970 068150 
Email: richardjsandland@btinternet.com 
Richard’s day off is from 5.00 pm Wednesday 
until Thursday evening. 
 

The Parish email is 
p.a.bromsgroveparish@gmail.com 
and the office telephone number is 577759 

ST GODWALD’S CHURCH NEWS LEAFLET 
David has prepared a special leaflet 
with information about St Godwald’s 
Services and other Activities. The 
leaflets need to be distributed 
throughout the area; if you are able to 
help deliver these please contact either 
Norman and Jan Hewer 01527 
871722/07786 135154 or Catherine 
Maund 01527 836909. 
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